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Dear Praying Friends, 

     What a blessing this year has been so far!  We have seen God working not only in Africa and in the 
lives of our fellow missionaries, but also in our family.  Each year I like to give a brief update on our 
family as we are so thankful for your prayers.  We were blessed to spend a few days with our daughter 
Heidi and son-in-law Noah in Hawaii where they serve at a church and Christian school.  Only God could 
have orchestrated our schedules so that we could all be there at the same time, since we live in such a 

variety of places.  Our 
daughter Erica is in 
Kenya; our daughter 
Deborah and her 
husband David are in 
Indiana; our youngest 
daughter Julia is in her 
senior year of Bible 
college in California.   
     Although we are not 
often together, we are 
grateful for the many 
ways we can keep in 
touch and thankful that 
we can each be doing 
our part for God’s work 
in our “corner of the 
world." 

     God is also continuing to call laborers into His harvest!  Last week, at the conclusion of a Missions 
Emphasis Sunday, we were encouraged 
to see a teenager surrender to be a 
missionary to Africa!   
     In our former ministries in Kenya, the 
village church of Ndanguletti celebrated 
the completion of their building with a 
special Sunday and had 54 decisions for 
Christ and 19 baptisms! 
     All this is “fruit to your account” and 
the result of your faithful prayers and 
support! 

Until all nations hear, 


